ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY EXECUTIVE GROUP
SUMMARY OF THE MEETING HELD ON 7TH AUGUST, 2007

The Ordsall and Langworthy Executive Group, at their meeting on 7th August, 2007, received presentations on a range of children’s services which were available in the area.  A common feature of all three, and of the Political Executive, was how each took an integrated approach to providing services.  Each of the services operated from a variety of locations.  Salford Sure Start provided services, such as play and stay sessions, for the youngest children whilst the Locality Team sought to reduce problems which older children might experience via earlier identification of need.  The Youth Service focused on 13-25 year olds and offered advice on a range of issues ,such as healthy living, and organised a programme of events for summer.  The Youth Service was taking the lead in developing a Young Persons Forum in Langworthy and it was hoped to establish a similar body in Ordsall.  The Neighbourhood Manager was a Member of the Locality Partnership and so provided a means by which the Community Committee could communicate local needs.
There was concern that the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund which supported two of the Youth Service teams was to be phased out and that ,whilst the Local Area Agreement (LAA) ,might be utilised for this purpose it was unlikely to be sufficient for a full replacement.  Members asked for a report on the LAA to be made to a future meeting.  

In the light of the reports on children’s services made at the meeting Members discussed the parts of the Community Action Plan of relevance to young people.  Attention was drawn to a number of successes such as the July event in Seedley Park, which facilitated community development, progress with Ordsall Hall and the Irwell City Park, which promoted the heritage of the area, and the proposed development at Ordsall Park which would extend the play and sports facilities in the area.  It was noted that efforts were being made to designate the Barracks estate a Conservation Area.
Concern was expressed about whether the gradient of the slope for wheelchairs etc., at Chimney Pot Park was too steep and about rumoured changes to the 69 bus service.

The Political Executive agreed that, in view of Elected Member commitments in the early weeks of May, the meeting of the Community Committee should be held on the fourth Tuesday of that month.

Members were informed that Malcolm Sykes would be retiring at the end of October, 2007, and they expressed their appreciation of his services to the Ordsall/ Langworthy community during his nine years as Area Co-ordinator.
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